Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
Beaches and Coastal Systems
The Department of Environmental Protection hereby gives notice that it has issued an Order on October 16, 2015 granting George and Cynthia Andrews’ Petition for a Variance. The Petition was received on April 15, 2015. Notice of receipt was published in the Florida Administrative Register on May 8, 2015. The Petitioners requested a variance or waiver from subsections 62B-33.002(18) and 62B-33.002(43), and subparagraph 62B-33.051(1)(a)(1), F.A.C., which requires cited rule provisions in order to construct coastal armoring to protect a conforming structure from coastal erosion. No public comments was received. The Order, file number 15-0294, granted the Petitioners a variance to subsections 62B-33.002(18) and 62B-33.002(43), and subparagraph 62B-33.051(1)(a)(1), F.A.C., based on a showing that Petitioners demonstrated an actual substantial economic hardship that will be suffered if the armoring is not allowed to be installed. Literal application of rule would in this instance would be unfair because Petitioners’ property is subject to high rates of erosion that did not exist at the time that construction of the dwelling was authorized.
A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Tony McNeal, Department of Environmental Protection, MS 3522, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32399, (850)245-7665 or email: tony.mcneal@dep.state.fl.us during normal business hours, 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, except legal holidays.
